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March 5, 2024 
 
To: The Honorable Shannon Francis, Chairman and Members of the House Transportation Committee 
 
From: Don L. McNeely, President 
 
Re: SB 399 - AN ACT concerning motor vehicles; relating to vehicle dealers and 

salvage vehicle dealers; requiring that monthly reports be filed on the 
25th day of the month; amending K.S.A. 8-2408 and repealing the 
existing section. 

 
Good Morning, Chairman Francis and members of the Committee. My name is Don McNeely and I serve 
as the President and CEO of the Kansas Automobile Dealers Association (KADA). I submit written 
testimony in support of SB 399, which would change the monthly reporting of vehicle sales by motor 
vehicle dealers and salvage dealers to the Kansas Department of Revenue, Division of Vehicles from the 
20th of each month to 25th when the monthly sales tax report is due. 
 
KADA views this proposal as non-controversial and it only makes sense to synchronize the date for the 
submission of the monthly sales report and the monthly sales tax report associated with vehicle sales by 
licensed dealers. 
 
On behalf of the Kansas Automobile Dealers Association, I thank you for the opportunity to provide some 
comments in support of SB 399. 
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